
Thank You 
A very big thank you for everyone who voted to return 
a Residents Association Councillor for Cranham on 
9 May.  I am very grateful for your support and trust 
in me.  I will do my very best to support all residents 
over the next three years and in doing so continue 
the good work that our friend and colleague Clarence 
Barrett did for many years.  I will work with my two 
colleagues Councillors, Gillian Ford and John Tyler 
to ensure Cranham issues are well represented in 

Council business. This result is a vote against the current Conservative 
administration who are seeking to damage the things that make Cranham 
a good place to live and work.  I look forward to meeting many of you 
over the coming months.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE
New Charges
 
After years of The Havering Show being free, the Council’s Tory Administration are now 
planning to charge an entrance fee, and also, to keep things consistent - their phrase, 
not ours, the traditional June Langton’s Concert, which attracts thousands of visitors 
each year will also have a charge. A per day ticket will be £3 for the Town Show this year 
but only if you book tickets on line. Whilst accepting that a vast majority of people have 
access to a computer theses days not all wish to put their credit card details on line, due 
to the possibility of being hacked. The cost is £4 at the gate, subject to availability (Free 
for children under 10) for the Langton’s Concert the charge will be £3 - we consider this 
a retrospect step and it will be interesting to see in which Council pot this money goes. 

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN 

Hall Lane Pitch and Putt site
Please note we understand from the Council they have received 
over 730 objections to the Tory Council’s Planning Application 
to build 48 flats and dwellings on the Pitch and Put site.

This is one of the highest number of objections the Council has 
received to a Planning Application.
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UPMINSTER & CRANHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
World Athletics’ 
Championship Pupils
Pupils of the Coopers’ Company and Coborn 
school were selected to represent England at 
the International School Sports Federation 
(ISF) World Athletics’ Championship that took 
place in Croatia, in May this year.
The English Schools’ Athletics’ Association 
selected The Coopers’ Company and Coborn 
School above all other state and independent 
schools in the country to represent England 
on the world stage. This was a great honour for 
both Upminster and Havering.
The squad of six girls, ranging from years 9–12,  
experienced opening and closing ceremonies, 
similar to the Olympics’, where they had the 
honour to walk behind the England flag.  
Unfortunately, the cost was significant and 
The English Schools’ Athletics’ Association 
was unable to provide any funding, therefore 
the school and girls were required to fund 
travel, accommodation, food and competition 
entry. The girls worked hard to fund raise with 
support  from parents and local businesses 
for sponsorship. The Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association also supported the 
students and provided them with a £1000 
donation. 
Below is a photo showing Councillor 
Chris Wilkins and newly elected Cranham 
Residents Association Councillor Linda Van 
Den Hende presenting the donation to the 
students prior to leaving for Croatia.

WE OPPOSE THE INCREASE ON 
PARKING CHARGES

Upminster & Cranham Edition
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Upminster 
Station Display
I have received a number of 
complaints about the display system 
at the top of the stairs which advises 
the public on the next underground 
train to leave. When a platform 
is advertised an agile person can 
descend the stairs quickly and catch 
a train about to leave, whereas a less 
mobile person may not. This comes 
under the control of Transport for 
London not C2C. TFL have plans for 
their real time displays including an 
upgrade for Upminster. Let’s hope 
this includes the actual time the 
train is leaving similar to C2C’s so 
passengers can see if they have time 
to catch the train or catch the next 
one.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN 

Exchange 
House Planning 
Application 
 
Further to our article in a recent 
Bulletin regarding planning 
application for flats at the building  
(former furniture store) opposite 
Waitrose Supermarket, St Marys Lane 
the Council has received a further 

planning application for Exchange 
House, 180-182 St Marys Lane RM14 
3BT. Reference P1482.18.”Conversion 
and extension of existing building 
to provide seven 2 bedroom flats 
including extension at third floor 
level, construction of 2 storey 
building providing two 2 bedroom 
flats at the rear (south) of the plot. 
Associated car parking provision, 
hard and soft landscaping.”

We will keep you up dated on this 
application.

Riding for the 
Disabled
We were delighted to nominate 
for the Mayor’s Civic Award Stella 
Johnston, Kath Hatwell and Joyce 
Truscott on behalf of the Upminster 
branch of Riding for the Disabled, 
now in its 46th year.
Photo from the left Stella, Kath 

and Joyce at the Town Hall having 
received the award from the Mayor.
They have been involved for over 30 
years and do a magnificent job.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN,  RON 
OWER, CHRIS WILKINS 

Upminster 
June’s Surgery
This month, we intend to visit the 
Corbets Tey area. We will be in the 
Huntsman and Hounds on Monday 
10th June, from 11.00am to 12 noon 
- we look forward to seeing you and 
listening to your problems. In the 
meantime if you have any queries our 
contact details are on page 22.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN 
Cllr  RON OWER

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS 

Cranham ‘Meet 
The Councillor’
The next Cranham ‘Meet The 
Councillor’ ward surgery  is on 
Thursday 20th June from 11am-12 
noon at Cafe 4 You, Front Lane, 
Cranham (Below Cranham Social 
Hall). Please come down if you have 
any concerns or queries for your local 

Cranham Ward councillors, contact 
details are on page 22. 

Christine Willett 
Trust
The Christine Willett Trust raises 
money for the six Essex hospitals 
that have a cancer department. To 
date we have raised £320,000 with 
help from local businesses.

“The Christine Willett Trust 
would like to thank Murat and his 
customers of Seaworld, 8 Willow 
Parade, Cranham for raising over 
£3000 in the  Christine Willett 
Trust collection box over the last 
12 years.
This is a great achievement, 
many thanks from Colin Willett 
Chairman.”

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551 / 07860 801377

07956 950711
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Hall Lane Mini 
Golf Course 
Opening Times
As part of the campaign to prevent 
the sale and redevelopment of the 
Hall Lane Pitch and Putt site it is 
important that it is seen to be used by 
local people and visitors. It has a full 
18-hole mini golf course perfect for 
experienced golfers to practice their 
pitching and putting, for budding 
golfers to learn the game in an 
informal setting, or as an affordable 
and fun activity for all the family. 
There’s also a crazy golf course for 
younger children.

The Pitch and Putt is now open from 
10am-5pm every weekend and school 
holidays April to October (weather 
dependent). Please give it a go and 
show that we really care about this 
important local venue.

Cllr JOHN TYLER & Cllr GILLIAN FORD 

Memories Of 
Roomes Stores
In 1955, when my wife and I were living 
on the south coast, we visited Roomes 
Stores and ordered curtains and floor 

coverings to be fitted in our house 
being constructed in Fleet Close, prior 
to moving into the property in January 
1956.  When a statement of account 
arrived subsequently from the store, 
the proceeds of sale of our former home 
having not been sent to me, I found 
myself in the embarrassing situation of 
being unable to promptly settle their 
account.  Consequently I visited the 
store without delay and met with the 
then managing director, who was the 
grandfather of Stephen and Michael 
Roome, the present directors, to explain 
my predicament.  His understanding 
and kind response was to thank me 
for my prompt explanation and to 
tell me that no further requests for 
settlement would be sent but asked that 
I discuss the situation with him again 
if I remained unable to make payment 
after the elapse of a period of three 
months.  Fortunately, I was able to fulfil 
my obligation for payment within that 
time but the memory of that kindness 
and understanding extended to me, as 
a young man, remains with me after the 
passage of more than sixty years. 
In later years, when my late wife and I 
visited the store, we would take with us 
our first son, Nicholas, who had been 
born with Down’s syndrome.  David 
Roome, who was a Director and was 
Stephen and Michael’s uncle, was often 
to be found walking around in the store 
welcoming customers, and whenever he 
saw our son he would make a great fuss 
of him and take him for rides up and 
down in the store lift, after which David 
became a good friend of mine until he 
moved away to Cornwall, where sadly 

he passed away several years ago.                                 

Michael Leigh 

Parking Problems
With the area having a huge amount of 
private vehicles and increasing all the 
time. Please note the following Council 
numbers if you have your drive blocked 
etc. Office Hours 01708 432787, Out of 
Office Hours 07946 738495. 

Rotary Club Events
Sat 6 July 
Havering East Rotary club will be Fund 
Raising on the Hornchurch Queen’s 
Theatre Green with their usual Plant 
stall.
Sat 13 July
Rotary Fund Raising.   Time for Tea 
& Flowers. Havering East Tea Party 
will be held at 2A Berther Road RM11 
3HS form 2.00 - 5.00pm. Selling Tea, 
Sandwiches, Cake and Fruit salad, 
plus Flowers and Plants. Phone 01708 
458092 for more details.

Lower Thames 
Crossing
Please note the Highways Agency 
received over 28000 representations 

on their proposals for a new crossing 
to relieve traffic at the current 
Dartford Crossing. We have asked 
Highways England for the timetable 
on their proposals as soon we receive 
these we will let you know.
	 	

Cllr RON OWER      

Cranham  
By-Election 
Results
Residents Association	 2421
(Linda Van Den Hende)
Green 			   312
UKIP 			   208
Lib			   120
Lab			   219
Tory			   257

Quiz Night
The Rotary Club of Havering East are  
holding a Quiz Night at Upminster Golf 
Club, Hall Lane with all monies going 
to charity First Step. Tickets are £21.00 
per table of six this includes food you 
can purchase  drinks from the bar and 
there will be raffle tickets  on sale in 
the interval we hope that it will be a 
very good night.  Tickets from Christine 
Birch on 01708 458092 or 07828 510319.

Join the thousands of people releasing equity from their home.
You could receive immediate TAX FREE cash allowing you to...
x

• Pay off an existing mortgage
• Fund new home improvements
• Plan your inheritance
• Supplement your income• Supplement your income

• Financially support your
   loved ones
• Fund a holiday
• And more!

01708 676 133
39 Station Lane, Hornchurch,

Essex, RM12 6JL
  Equity Release may involve a lifetime mortgage which is a loan secured against your home reducing the

value of your estate and may affect your entitlement to means-tested benefits.
  Connect Lifetime Mortgages is a trading style of Connect IFA Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the

  Financial Conduct Authority and is entered on the Financial Services Register under reference 441505.

01708 225910
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in 

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation

• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial 

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676

Hornchurch



Parks Protection 
Service
Kindly note if you see any problems 
in any of the “Councils Open Spaces 
or Parks“ please telephone 07904 
805872.
They can react very quickly.

Jane Eyre
The Guildonian Players are 
performing a new adaptation of “Jane 
Eyre “. This production brings to 
life Charlotte Bronte’s Gothic novel, 
telling the story of Jane Eyre from her 
childhood. Her relationship with the 
enigmatic Mr Rochester develops 
as the mysteries of Thornfield Hall 
unfold...
This is at the Little Theatre, Methodist 
Church, The Drive, Harold Wood, 
RM3 0DU from Wednesday 12th to 
Saturday 15th June. 8pm plus 2.30pm 
matinee on the Saturday.
Tickets are only £8 each. Telephone 
Chrissie O’ Connor on 01708 476534 
or email susiedrama@gmail.com 

U.C.R.A Coach 
Outings
 
WINCHESTER HAT FAIR
Saturday 6th July 2019
This unspoilt cathedral city on the 
edge of the rolling South Downs plays 
host to  the UK’s longest continually 
running festival of outdoor arts.  
Initially conceived as a busking 
festival, Hat Fair takes its name from 
the tradition of the audience showing 
their appreciation by putting money 
in the hat at the end of the show.
This year’s Hat Fair runs from 5th 
July until 7th July. Three days of 
entertainment featuring theatre, 
dance and circus events!

Over four million people visit this 
ancient city every year which was 
once England’s ancient capital and 
former seat of King Alfred the Great.
£18.00                                                                                                         
DOWNTON ABBEY
Wednesday 24th July 2019
A visit to Downton will bring the 
elegance and decadence of the drama 
series alive before your very eyes.
Come and explore Highclere Castle, 
as we follow in the footsteps of 
the aristocratic Crawley family 
and their servants. When visiting 
Highclere Castle, you will have the 
opportunity to access both the Castle, 
gardens and Egyptian Exhibition. 
The Egyptian Exhibition features 
many artefacts from the personal 
collection of the 5th Earl of Carnarvon 
after his visits to Egypt with his 
archaeological colleague Howard 
Carter and their epic discovery of King 
Tutankhamun’s tomb in 1922.
£39.00
NEWMARKET RACE DAY & 
NATIONAL STUD VISIT
Annual Royal British Legion Day
Saturday 10 August 2019
On arrival at Newmarket tea and 
coffee will be served before we join 
ourtour of the National Stud.  The 
tour takes place in the comfort of 
our own coach and is a fantastic 
way of learning more about what 
goes on behind the scenes of a busy 
commercial  thoroughbred stud farm.
After your tour which lasts about 
one & half hours, we will enter the 
famous Newmarket Racecourse for 
a fantastic afternoon at the races in 
aid of The Royal British Legion. There 
will be plenty of time for refreshments 
before the racing starts at approx 
2pm.(please note you cannot take 
your own food into the Grandstand 
Paddock at Newmarket)
This is one of the most popular and 
emotive race days on the calender,
 not only is it an opportunity to 
support a very worthy cause it also 

promises a great day of racing with 
lots of entertainment including a 
VE Celebration attended by Chelsea 
Pensioners, a Royal British Legion 
march past,  vintage singing band, 
vintage prop photo booth, and vintage 
rides, swings, stalls, and more!
£45.00 PER PERSON
Includes return coach from 
Upminster, Tea & coffee on arrival,
Guided tour of the National Stud
Entry Ticket to the Racecourse 
(Grandstand Paddock) AND your 
Race card ..........
Contact details for further 
information:
Tel: Joan Carroll 07789 956399
Email  joancarroll66@gmail.com
Or Gina Savill-turner Tel: 01708 
228270, mobile 07958 006503
Email  gina.savill-turner@email.com

Follow us on Facebook Coach 
Outings with the UCRA 

Summer Fair
All Saint’s Church, Cranham and the 
James Oglethorpe Primary school 
are holding their Summer Fair and 
Classic Car Show on Saturday 22nd 
of June from 11am-4pm at James 
Oglethorpe School, Ashvale Gardens, 
Upminster RM14 3NB.
You can experience a fun-filled 
day for the whole family with 

attractions including donkey rides, 
owls, miniature train rides, the 
Metropolitan Police Dogs, music, 
stalls, a tombola, raffle, refreshments 
and a varied collection of classic cars. 
Entry is only £1 for adults and 
children go free. Sorry, no dogs 
allowed. 
We hope you can join us for a fun 
filled family day, and will come along 
to support your local community. 

Engayne Alumni
Did you or your children attend 
Engayne Primary School? Engayne 
Primary School in Upminster, was 
founded in 1958 and throughout this 
academic year we are celebrating our 
60th birthday. As a school serving the 
local community we have quite a few 
ex pupils on the staff who were here 
during different decades of Engayne’s 
evolution. 
These ex alumni are spearheading 
a project to redevelop an area of the 
school grounds for future pupils 
led by current, ex pupils, parents, 
the local community and our local 
business community. 
For more information please visit: 
https://donatemyschool.com/
project/1751
   

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
•	 Supply only or supply and install

•	 High quality windows, doors
	 and conservatories
•	 Leaded lights and coloured glass
•	 Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5
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Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors

phone 01708 222330/223241
where quality and service come first

LOVE CLEANING 4U
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVECLEANING4U.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

We also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 748344
Email: info@lovecleaning4u.com

Service Contracts 
(please ask for details)

07539 444 413
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Robin Hood
This year’s pantomime at the 
Queens Theatre is “Robin Hood “.  
It’s on from the 28th of November 
to 5th January next year.
The Pantos at the Queens are 
always fantastic and well worth 
seeing and great to see over and 
over again.
Box Office number 01708 443333.
There are also a huge variety of 
one night shows at the Queens 
which are detailed on their web 
site. www.queens-theatre.co.uk

Sink Hole
 
In April a smallish sink hole appeared 
in Cranston Park Avenue that went 
down quite a way which could have 
been very dangerous. I am pleased to 
say that although late in the evening 
our Havering Council’s emergency 
services were there, cordoning it off 
that night and a temporary repair was 
done the next day with the full repair 
the day after - our thanks to them for 
this prompt action.
Please note their Emergency number 
01708 433999. Please try and give 
them a postcode if at all possible but 
they will of course act on location 
details if this is not possible.

Cllr LINDA HAWHORN

Garden Sheds 
We have received several reports 
locally of attempted thefts from 
garden sheds and one nasty case 
where thieves tried to steal some 
copper piping at the rear of a 
dwelling.
Please ensure you protect your 
property, keep sheds and garages  
locked.
The Police have asked us to 
remind you not to leave valuables 
on display in parked cars.
It’s best to be safe than sorry !

Pinney Talford
Pinney Talfourd rated one of the 
‘best firms in Essex’ by legal industry 
rankings. After much anticipation, 
Pinney Talfourd is delighted to 
announce that our services are 
recommended yet again as some of 
the best in the region by Legal 500 
UK.
Legal 500 is widely recognised as 
the definitive guide to the best law 
firms in the UK. Thousands of firms 
apply to the UK edition every year 
which includes case studies, client 
references and research interviews.  
After the rigorous assessment 
process, we are recommended for 
excellence in the South East region 
for:
·         Family

·         Personal Tax, Trusts & Probate
·         Personal Injury (Claimant)
·         Clinical Negligence (Claimant)
·         Employment
·         Corporate and Commercial
·         Commercial Property
·         Commercial Litigation
·         Property Litigation
·         Debt Recovery
 
The Family Department were 
delighted to retain their Tier One 
status, confirming their position 
as one of the best in the South 
East. They were described as a 
‘pre-eminent, business-like regional 
firm’ and ‘one of the best firms for 
matrimonial finance in Essex’.
The Trusts, Tax and Probate 
Department were also celebrated for 
their ‘great understanding of clients’ 
needs’, ‘making them feel confident 
in their undertakings and keeping 
them informed at all times’. They also 
‘put a lot of effort into making the 
company approachable to new clients 
through excellent customer service’.
Managing Partner, Philip Cockram 
said: “We are delighted that our hard 
work has been acknowledged yet 
again in such a prestigious listing. I 
am very proud of all the teams here 
and the fact that individuals have 
been singled out for their excellent 
work just goes to show that we are 
achieving our goal of providing our 
clients with a first class service with 
first class results.”
Pinney Talfourd offers services across 
Essex and provides a flexible, tailored 

service and a wealth of knowledge 
and expertise. We are available six 
days a week and into the evenings.
To find out more about our 
recommendations and discuss how 
we could help you call 01708 229 444 
/ 01277 211 755.

Exams - Stress 
vs Positivity!
STRESS, ANXIETY AND 
PRESSURE…..those are some of 
the feelings each and every Year 11 
student faces during the GCSE time 
period. However, studying is a minor 
building block to success. Being 
organised, feeling positive, confident, 
calm and collected helps you do your 
very best, which is all that is asked of 
you. Stress can sometimes be positive 
and give you the motivation to 
complete stressful tasks like GCSEs, 
yet too much stress can be damaging 
to your well-being and stops you 
completing them to the best of your 
ability. 
My approach to dealing with the 
strains of GCSEs is to do revision but 
make sure I have time to have fun 
and be with my friends and family. 
It is important to have a balance of 
studying and fun, as your mental 
health plays a huge part in being 
successful. So then instead you can 
feel: PREPARED, RELAXED AND IN 
CONTROL!

Ellie Mullins continued on page 9

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177
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Havering 
Friends Of The 
Earth!
We are a group of local residents 
who are concerned with a number of 
issues that affect our environment. 
We believe that you are also 
concerned about things like the 
following.
First, air pollution: this has now 
been scientifically proved to be 
seriously damaging to the health of 
our children. You may say that where 
you live in this borough there are no 
main roads and the air is not as bad 
as in central London. However, there 
are pollution hotspots in Upminster. 
We are particularly concerned 
about schools which are adjacent to 
main roads and traffic lights, like St. 
Joseph’s and Upminster Infant and 
Junior Schools.
We are campaigning for the council to 
involve themselves in schemes which 
lessen the impact of air pollution for 
schools. This is now being actively 
being dealt with in other boroughs. 
One or two thoughtful actions could 
make a difference to air pollution. For 
example, don’t leave your car engine 
idling, especially outside schools. 
Better still, avoid school journeys by 
car altogether.
Secondly, dangerous pesticides are 
harming bees, which are essential 
to pollinate our crops. Avoid using 
pesticides yourself. Weed-killers 
like Roundup are now considered 
to be harmful to humans and pets. 

Contact us for our leaflet about how to 
grow bee friendly plants so that your 
garden is a haven for wildlife.
Third: plastics. The damage that 
plastics are doing to the environment 
has shocked us all. We are trying to 
cut our use of plastics as individuals. 
One useful idea is to use a bar of 
soap instead of single use plastic 
soap dispensers. Also, try to buy 
clothes which are made from natural 
products such as wool or cotton, and 
which therefore do not contain plastic 
fibres.
We are happy to give any advice 
you may need to address these 
concerns and we can give talks to 
community groups about these and 
other environmental issues. Havering 
FoE Co-ordinator is Ian Pirie: ian_
michael_pirie@btinternet.com 

Wednesday 
Music Evenings
Wednesday 5th June - Our Record 
Requests - hosted by Harry 
Newman. The presenting team take 
to the stage under Harry’s watchful 
eye to introduce recordings that the 
audience have requested in the past 
year and additionally, if time permits, 
their own personal choices.
This is our final programme until the 
Autumn.
All programmes take place in 
the 1st Floor Meeting Room, 
Hornchurch Library, North Street 
and commence at 7.30pm ending 
by 9.30pm. Admission is free but a 

small donation is requested to cover 
interval refreshments. No need to 
book a seat - just turn up. Should you 
require more information contact 
Stephen Raindle 01708 470670 or 
email sraindle@aol.com .

Shirley Ward 
Donations
Shirley Ward who runs Shirley Ward 
Tours has donated £600 each to 
Hall Mead School, Engayne Primary 
School, James Oglethorpe School, 
All Saints Church Cranham and All 
Saints Scouts Cranham from the 
funds raised by running her trips.
Thames Chase also received a small 
donation, please support/visit them if 
you can.

Flea Control
Fleas are not just an irritation for our 
pets and their owners, they can also 
be a source of transmission of various 
diseases. Flea populations can easily 
establish inside homes especially 
during the summer when they are 
brought in by your pet cat or dog but 
indoor pets do not escape infestation 
as flea eggs and larvae can by brought 
in by unsuspecting owners on their 
clothing. An understanding of the flea 
life cycle is essential for their control. 
There are many different ways to treat 
your pet to protect them, from spot 

on products to tablets. If you have any 
concerns about the best way to tackle 
this common problem please ask 
for advice from our receptionists at 
Lawton and Stoakes 01708 384444.

Havering Singers
Havering Singers Summer Concert  
- Summer Delights - A Selection 
from the Shows. Saturday July 20 
2019 @ 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm. Venue: 
St. Peter’s Church, Gubbins Lane, 
Harold Wood, Essex RM3 0QA. See 
www.haveringsingers.org.uk for more 
details on how to buy tickets for these 
events.

Summer Concert
The Havering Concert Orchestra 
(HCO) is pleased to announce its 
Summer Concert - Thieves, Lovers 
and Princesses.
Under their newly appointed 
Conductor, Lawrence Tatnall, they are 
performing some popular favourites. 
Both the Rossini and Suppé are about 
the plight and frustration of lovers - 
both pieces end in exciting musical 
climaxes.
The Suite from Sleeping Beauty brings 
us the musical highlights from one of 
the most famous and popular ballets 
about the redemptive properties of a 
Prince’s kiss.

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363
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Perhaps the concert should have been 
called ”Thieves, Lovers, Princes and 
Princesses” as Borodin’s Symphony 
No 2 is said to be based on Borodin’s 
Prince Igor.  It’s one of Borodin’s 
greatest works.
The concert takes place at 7:30 pm on 
Saturday, 22 June 2019 at the Frances 
Bardsley Academy,
Brentwood Road, Romford RM1 2RR.
Interval drinks will be served in the 
outdoor quadrangle subject to the 
weather.
Advance tickets are now available 
online via www.hcoweb.co.uk at £8 or 
£10 on the door.
https://www.hcoweb.co.uk 

Upminster Wine 
& Social Club
We are a Social club that was first 
formed in 1965. We meet at 8p.m. 
every third Thursday in the Month 
at Cranham Social Hall, Front Lane, 
Cranham. 
We are a lively friendly group with an 
interest in wine as our roots were from 
a Home Made Wine and Beer club. We 
have a wine of the month to taste each 
meeting and an invited speaker. The 
talks are varied and embrace many 
different topics.
Other Social activities include two 
dances held each year, as well as 
outings to places of interest, theatre 

trips, London Walks and weekend and 
mid week holidays.
For more information contact John 
Robson on  01708 744023 or simply 
come along on the night. You will be 
most welcome.

Roomes Furniture 
& Interiors – 
make yourself a 
home
 
Thank you to all our Customers who 
visited during our recent promotion 
at Roomes Furniture & Interiors 22-24 
Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 
2UB.
We are now in the next stages of our 
plans which involve refurbishing 
the store to better show our ‘Make 
Yourself a Home’ concept. We are 
refitting the Flooring and Curtain 
areas and we are installing new 
inspirational roomsets throughout.
Together with a new website due to 
launch in the next few weeks, you 
will start see new looks and ranges to 
inspire you throughout the store.
Please come and see us in the 
meantime – there are still clearance 
bargains to be had and new ranges 
arriving whilst we make the changes.
www.roomes.co.uk

Michael Roome

‘Be a Councillor’ 
Campaign
As a person who had no 
background in politics before 
becoming an elected councillor, 
I was interested to hear that the 
Local Government Association 
(LGA) have launched their ‘Be a 
Councillor’ campaign.
Based on the belief that people 
who live and work in a community 
are its best representatives in local 
authorities, political parties and 
groups, the LGA see increasing 
the pool of talent from which 
councillors are elected as being one 
of their key tasks.
Local government can only be as 
effective as the people running it 
and that means harnessing skills 
from people of all backgrounds 
and ages and encouraging them to 
put themselves up for election, so 
that the electorate get a choice of 
talented local candidates to chose 
from.
For more information visit www.
beacouncillor.co.uk . If you would 
like to find out what it is like to be a 
councillor from a local perspective, 
please contact me or any of your 
other Residents’ Association 
councillors, details on page 22.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Thames Chase 
Community Forest
The historic farm buildings at the 
Forest Centre, including the 17c 
restored Essex threshing barn and  
stables, once formed Broadfields 
Farm. These buildings will be used 
to form the centre for the story of 
farming through the Community 
Forest area. The story will include 
a collection of memories from the 
community. Anyone willing to share 
their memories or who would enjoy 
helping to collect stories, please 
either send them to enquiries@
thameschase.org.uk or contact the 
Visitor Centre on 01708 642970.  
The heritage project, Land of the 
Fanns, will also be collecting general 
memories and stories of the area and 
would appreciate help in the same 
way.   
Events at the Forest Centre
Sunday 2nd June – Thames Chase 
10k and family Fun Run- please go to 
the website for booking instructions.
Friday 12th June - Musical Cream 
Tea with the theme of ‘Sunshine’ 
from 2.30-4.30pm. Enjoy tea, scones 
and cake whilst listening to live music. 
£9 per person (booking essential).
Saturday 15th/Sunday 16th June 
10am-5pm - The Guild of Essex 
Craftsmen’s annual Craft Fair. A 

continued on page 13
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07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk 
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk
01708 898919
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wealth of handmade unique crafts 
demonstrated and items for sale. 
Admission free.
Sunday 16th June 10am-2pm – 
produce Sunday Market.
Friday 21st June 7.30-10pm – a 
second visit by guitarist Dominique 
Ashworth for Jazz in the Cafe. 
Booking essential - £12 per person. 
Bring your own refreshments.  
Friday 5th July 8-11pm –our first 
Jazz in the Barn with ‘The Dave 
Browning All Star Jazz Band’. The 
second visit is on Friday 23rd August. 
Tickets for each concert is £14 with 
booking essential.
More information at the Forest Centre 
or on www.thameschase.org.uk 
All enquiries to Thames Chase 
Telephone: 01708 642970 or Email: 
enquiries@thameschase.org.uk

Shirley Ward 
Tours
August 1st Thu, Southwold: Day trip 
to this old fashioned seaside resort. 
£30 Adult;  £22 Child
August 3rd Sat,  The Mill at Sonning. 
In converted watermill  next to 
River Thames with 2 course lunch 
+ matinee show/Coach £72.00.   
Private Lives by Noel Coward; 
Directed by Brian Blessed.  
August 7th Wed, Eastbourne trip; 
Pier, Beach, flat promenade, 
shopping centre. £28 Adult; £27 Oap; 
£20 Child; Includes ride over downs 

to Beachy Head.
August 15th Thu, Broadstairs 
Day Trip; Folk Week. Family Rate 
available or £28 Adult, £27 Oap, £20 
Child.
August 21st Wed, Windsor Trip. 
800am start: Thames Return 
Cruise Trip with Ploughmans 
lunch;Runnymede/ Windsor then 
onto Saville Gardens Windsor for 
Cream Tea: £60 Inclusive. Lunch/
Tea,/Boat trip/Gardens.
November 29th/30th Friday/
Saturday: Thursford Xmas 
Spectacular Show. Overnight stay 
and evening meal after matinee 
show at Heacham Manor Hotel, 
Hunstanton plus free time in Norwich 
next day: £189 per person, S/S £15 pp.
Please call Shirley Ward 01708 227884 
or e mail  shirley@shirleytours.co.uk 
to Book all trips. 

Outdoor Cinema
 
Essex Outdoor Cinema are returning 
to Upminster this summer for three 
nights.
We have two screenings at Coopers 
Company & Coborn School - Saturday 
8 June - Dirty Dancing & Mamma 
Mia on Saturday 20 July. Our final 
screening will be The Greatest 
Showman at Upminster Junior School 
on Saturday 21 September.  All details 
are on www.essexoutdoorcinema.
com. We look forward to watching the 
stars under the stars in Upminster this 
summer. 

Adventure 
Island Tickets 
Half price Adventure Island and 
less than half price Sealife Tickets 
available all year round, valid to 31 
December, may be collected locally. 
Please contact Lisa Burt on 07895 
024179 or Penny Edgar on 07703 
676989. Fundraising for Engayne 
Primary School PTA. 

Universal Credit 
Helpline
Havering Council have set up the Help 
to Claim service, for people applying for  
Universal Credit. 
Citizens Advice Havering can provide 
people with advice on how to apply 
for Universal Credit and support them 
through the application process. They 
have trained advisors that can help you: 
set-up your Universal Credit account, 
complete your claim to-dos, verify your 
identity, make sure you are providing 
the right evidence to the Job centre, and 
help you understand what Universal 
Credit will mean for you.
The service is available at Citizens 
Advice Havering in Romford Central 
Library Monday to Friday 9am-2pm. 
Support is also available through the 
free phone line and web chat from 
8am - 6pm Monday to Friday,  0800 144 

8 444,  Web chat: www.citizensadvice.
org.uk/helptoclaim

Summer Fair
Summer Fair at St Mary Magdalene, 
Church Lane, North Ockendon, RM14 
3QH on Saturday 22nd June from 2.00 
to 4.00pm. Everybody is welcome.
Lots of stalls and games to play with 
prizes to be won. Cake stall, tombola 
and grand raffle. Refreshments, cakes, 
teas, coffee and soft drinks.

Vanilla Bake Club
Vanilla Bake Club meets up again 
on 24th June 2019 at 6.30pm at the 
Old Chapel, Upminster when our  
theme for the evening will be DISNEY! 
Interpret this in any way you wish. As 
usual the theme is not compulsory, 
just bake your favourite thing if you’d 
rather..
If you haven’t been to one of our 
events before, this is how it works: 
we all bake something, sweet or 
savoury, bring it along to share with 
our members. There’s plenty of tea, 
coffee and chat with a friendly crowd 
of regulars and you may pick up a 
baking tip or recipe or two. At the 
end of the evening there are always 
lots of goodies to take home if you 
haven’t managed to try everything. 
There’s no joining fee or membership 
but we charge £5 per session to cover 
unlimited tea and coffee and hall 

continued on page 15

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606
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Upminster Plastering &
Building Services

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
 Kitchen & Bathroom Refurbishment 

Exterior/Interior Paintwork
Extensions & Alterations
Plastering & Rendering

Guttering & Fascias
Pebbledashing

LOCAL TRADESMAN WITH OVER 
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE (references given)

  01708 221297 or 07765 013623
E-mail:  upminsterplastering@gmail.com

LOW BACK & NECK PAIN,SCIATICA
ARTHRITIS
WHIPLASH
HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES

 LOW BACK & NECK PAIN, SCIATICA
 ARTHRITIS
 WHIPLASH
 HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES



15

**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

hire. How better to spend a Monday 
evening? For more information call 
Jennifer on 07940 828154, email 
vanillabakeclubupm@gmail.com, or 
visit our Facebook page.
This will be our last meeting before 
our summer break, we will be back on 
the 9th September 2019. 

Great British 
Spring Clean
In support of the Great British Spring 
Clean, which ran from March 22nd 
to April 23rd, Havering Council 
created five ‘Litter Picking Hubs’ 
where residents and community 
groups could borrow a litter picking 
kit to give their street, local area or 
park a spring clean. The kits included 
a high visibility vest, a pair of 
gloves, a litter pick and some waste 
sacks, (available to both adults and 
children). One hub was in Upminster 
Library. 
Unfortunately, we were informed 
too late for inclusion in last month’s 
Bulletin but it seems such a good 
idea that we will look to promote 
it in advance next year. Details of 
the ‘Keep Britain Tidy’ campaign 
can be found at the website – www.
keepbritaintidy.org . 
As part of the recently approved 
Council Budget for 2019-20, street 
cleaning in residential roads is due 
to rise from once every three weeks 
to once a fortnight. If you think that 
your road has been missed by the 
Council’s teams you can report this 

online via www.havering.gov.uk , 
searching ‘street litter’ and filling 
out the online form. Alternatively 
you can phone the council on 01708 
434343.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Cappella Singers
The Cappella Singers Of Upminster will 
be performing their Summer Concert 
on Friday 28th June 2019 at 8.00 p.m. 
at The Old Chapel, St. Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster, Essex (opposite Upminster 
Windmill). The programme includes 
light music by Elgar and J.S. Bach. 
Tickets inclusive of light refreshments 
costing £10 may be purchased on the 
door or in advance from Mr. Ian Pirie 
on (01708) 641718.

Old Cooperians 
Football Club
As local football club ‘OCFC’ prepares 
itself for their 7th consecutive season 
in the Brentwood Sunday League, the 
blues are actively looking for local 
businesses who could be interested 
in providing sponsorship for 2019/20. 
Estate agents Hunters of Hornchurch 
and Bollywood Spice in St. Marys Lane 
have already pledged to help towards 
new equipment and help the side edge 
closer towards their target of £2500. If 
your business could be interested then 

please contact the club directly via 
twitter (@OldCooperiansFC) or call/
message Ross Fisher on 07842 257342.

Upminster 
Windmill Visitor 
Centre Open Days
Sat 22nd June and Sun 23rd June open 
from 1pm until 4pm. 
The restoration so far in photographs 
by local photographer Andrew Conway.
Talented local photographer (and 
windmill Trustee) Andrew Conway has 
been documenting every step of the 
restoration of Upminster windmill.

Sanctuary Yoga
Yoga has always been popular here at 
The Sanctuary.  We are blessed with 
teachings from the amazing Denny 
and we are delighted that Denny 
is now offering Yoga on Saturday 
mornings! Our second Yoga related 
announcement introduces a new 
children’s class to our timetable.  
Meeta Rajani has been teaching this 
particular class for a couple of years 
and is bringing it to The Sanctuary 
from Thursday 6th June! And finally 
we are overjoyed to be bringing back 
Pregnancy Yoga with an amazing tutor, 
Toma. Classes will be on a Wednesday 
evening starting from 15th May!
www.healingandteaching.co.uk

LOCAL FUTURE EVENTS
JUNE

	 Hornchurch & Upminster Rotary 
Club, every Thursday 12.30 for 
1pm, The Railway Hotel, Station 
Road Hornchurch Tel: 01708 
250855.

4	 Tuesday - Oglethorpe W.I. This is 
when we discuss WI Resolutions 
on current topics. Visitors and new 
members are always welcome to 
our meetings which are held on 
the first Tuesday of each month 
at Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front 
Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN at 7.45 
pm. Further information contact 
Secretary Mrs. E. Bell on 01708 
251 161 or just come along on the 
evening.

9  	 Sunday - OASIS - A ‘disability-
friendly’ meeting, 3.00 to 4.30 
pm at Cranham Baptist Church, 
Severn Drive. Oasis meetings are 
for adults with disabilities and 
their carers.  All our meetings are 
accessible, friendly and informal. 
Contact the Oasis Team on 01708 
223551 or 07714 853545.

11	Tuesday - Upminster Camera 
Club. Roger Hance FRPS AFIAP 
BPE5 - “My Latest Images”. 
Meet every Tuesday at 7:45pm 
for an 8:00pm start at Cranham 
Community Association, 
Marlborough Gardens, Cranham, 
RM14 1SR.

12	Wednesday -  The Front Lane 
Community Association Tea 

continued on page 17

We emphasise the need to preserve your natural teeth by the
prevention of tooth decay and gum disease

New NHS and Private Patients Welcome

Dental Implants now available

Modern Friendly Environment

Emergency Treatment

Cosmetic Dentistry

Flexible Dentures

Zoom Laser Whitening

Hygienist Available

Air Polish

£45
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01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk
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Dance at Cranham Social Hall, 
Front Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN 
on the 2nd Wednesday of each 
month.  Doors open 2.15 p.m. 
Come along and make new friends, 
whilst dancing to music by  ‘John’. 
£3.50 inc refreshments.  Pay on the 
door. Further details contact Val 
on 01708 224166.

12	Wednesday - Nelmes Women’s 
Institute meet on the 2nd 
Wednesday of every month and 
welcome new members of all 
ages.  Meetings are held at Nelmes 
United Reformed Church Hall 
(corner of Nelmes Road and 
Burntwood Avenue, Hornchurch, 
RM11 3JA).  Meetings start at 2 pm 
promptly.   Please contact Ruth 
McDougall on 01708 448431 or 
Ruth.wellwisher@gmail.com  for 
further details.  

12	Wednesday – Havering U3A The 
Lost Generations of 1914/18 by 
Michael Gilbert. Havering U3A 
meets at 2:30pm on the second 
Wednesday of the month at St. 
Michael’s Church Hall, Main Road, 
Gidea Park, Romford. Interest 
groups run throughout the month. 
www.u3asites.org.uk/havering

14	Friday – Scottish Country 
Dancing, every Friday at St 
Laurence Church Minor Hall RM14 
2BB. 10.00 to 11.45 am. Beginners 
welcome. Further details from 
Fiona 07976 438950

15 Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia, in Hall Lane Upminster 
Open (10.30am to 4pm).

17	Monday – Diabetes UK – Speaker 

Dr David Long BSc  University 
College London- “Lymphatics: a 
new treatment target for kidney 
deceased in people with Diabetes” 
(including using using Zebra fish 
as a model), No July Meeting. 
Havering Group Meetings are held 
at  North Street Halls, 24 North 
Street, Hornchurch – Opposite 
Iceland, RM11 1QX .  Normally on 
the third Monday of each month 
(except for August and January) at 
8PM. Contact our secretary, Ann 
on 01708 935779, for more details.

18	Tuesday - Cranham Engayne 
W.I. welcomes new members and 
visitors.  Meetings held on the 3rd 
Tuesday of each month at 2 pm to 
4 pm at the Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens.

18	Tuesday - Upminster U3A AGM. 
New Windmill Hall in Upminster. 
Doors open at 12.30pm for a 1pm 
start. For further information about 
membership and current interest 
groups, come along to a meeting 
for free or check out our website 
www.u3asites.org.uk/upminster

19 Wednesday - Deyncourt Ladies 
Probus Lunch Club meet every 
3rd Wednesday of the month ( 
except August ) and welcome 
new members who are retired. 
Meetings are held at the Masonic 
Centre Deyncourt Gardens 
Upminster. Meetings commence 
at 11.30 am lunch is 12.00pm and 
we have a speaker to follow. Please 
contact Julia Deverill for further 
details on:- tel. 01708745788 
Email:- frelia.deverill@talktalk.net

continued on page 19

55+ ?

 
( C.S. Motors )                       
020 85916691
07836692803

www.csmotors.co.uk

Cars Wanted!!!

All Cars Old or New 
Top Prices 

Paid Instantly!!!
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IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff, 

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary
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19	 Wednesday - Upminster Floral 
Art Society Doors open at 7pm and 
refreshments are available. Held on 
the third Wednesday of every month 
(except January). Windmill Hall, St 
Mary’s Lane, Upminster. Cost: £7 
visitors. Free for members. Contact: 
Margaret 01708 471977

20	 Thursday - Upminster Wine and 
Social Club meet on the third Thursday 
of the month at 8 pm in the Cranham 
Social Hall, Front Lane, Cranham.  We 
hold meetings every month with a 
variety of speakers and wine tasting.  
For more information contact Maureen 
Jasper on 01708 223956, or simply 
come along on the night.  You will be 
most welcome.

21	 Friday - Havering Antique Collectors 
Club meet at the Neighbourhood 
Centre, Gubbins Lane, Harold Wood. 
Guest Speaker Chris White - Art 
of Essex. 7.30 for 8.00 - Guests £4.  
Chairman Mrs Chris Lovett 0794 
7367258.

26	 Wednesday - Upminster Park Towns 
Womens Guild meet on the fourth 
Wednesday of every month at 2 pm to 4 
pm in Derham Hall (behind Upminster 
Library), Upminster.  Afternoon tea, 
talks and outings amongst a friendly 
group of ladies, all most welcome.  For 
more information contact Deborah 
Pryor on 01708 226127 or Ann Monk on 
01708 226305 or simply come along.

26	 Wednesday - Upminster and District 
Probus Club meet at The Cranleigh, 84 
Station Road, Hornchurch, RM12 6LX 
on the last Wednesday of the month. 
Graham Parry -The Essex Wildlife 
Trust, Ingrebourne Valley. Contact 
Barry on 01708 703783 and leave a 
message or send an email secretary@
upminsterprobus.com.

28	 Friday - Single Over Sixty lunch, 
last Friday of every month 12.30 for 
1pm, All Saints Church, The Chase 
Upminster Tel: 01708 228308.

JULY
2	 Tuesday - Oglethorpe W.I.      “Let’s 

make some jewellery”  with Sharon 
Gould. Visitors and new members are 
always welcome to our meetings which 
are held on the first Tuesday of each 
month at Cranham Social Hall, 103 
Front Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN at 
7.45 pm. Further information contact 
Secretary Mrs. E. Bell on 01708 251161 
or just come along on the evening.

6	 Saturday -The Havering Branch of the 
East of London Family History Society 
hold meetings on the first Saturday of 
every month at Trinity Church, Station 
Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open 
at 1pm meeting starts at 2pm. ‘Breaking 
down Brickwalls’ with Ian Waller. The 
Internet & Technology Group meet 
at the same venue 11am – where a 
Q&A session is followed by ‘Wicked 
Wiki’s Providing data  & information’ 
with Ian Waller. Teas and coffees can 
be purchased. Members and visitors 
welcome to either or both.

6 	 Saturday - Cake Decorating Club. 
Fairkytes Arts Centre, Billet Lane, 
Hornchurch RM11 1AX.  Doors open 
at 1.15 for 1.30 start to 3.30pm. Visitors 
pay £7, inc tea and cake.  We are a very 
friendly group and there is no need to 
book.  We meet on the first Saturday 
in the month. Further details from Joy 
01708 767145.

6  	 Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia, in Hall Lane Upminster 
Open (10.30am to 4pm).

Kitchens Bedrooms Bathrooms Living Areas Offices

Westbury James Interiors manufacture and fit bespoke furniture 
for Kitchens, Bedrooms, Bathrooms, Home Offices & Living 
Rooms. Contemporary High Gloss, Traditional Wood and 

Timeless Shaker designs - we have ranges to fulfil every design 
concept.  Our colour-matched quality carcases with clever storage 
solutions are made to measure, with a wide range of worktops & 

handles providing the perfect finishing touches.

Westbury Farm, St Mary's Lane, Upminster, RM14 3NU
Tel: 01708 227273 Email: info@westburyinteriors.co.uk

Probably the best kept secret in Upminster
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates
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Upminster 
People 2018
The ambitious project to capture a 
slice of Upminster life through its 
people in 2018, is now complete and 
ready to view. Upminster Camera 
Club photographed over 1000 
people ‘doing what they do’ between 
the 1st of January and the 31st of 
December last year. Club President 
Dave Wilcox said “The reaction of 
people to be part of something which 
reflects ‘community’, has been both 
amazing and heartening. We have 
met such lovely people and listened 
to their stories; and now we are 
proud to share this experience at our 
Exhibition in Haverings Museum”.
Some 40 framed prints will be on 
display, along with a fully interactive 
large display of all the images 
captured. Each photo is accompanied 
by a short bio about the person. 
Following the exhibition, the whole 
project is being formally handed 
over to Haverings expert archivists - 
Haverings Local Studies Library. 
Exhibition Dates are 29th June until 
10th August.

The Havering Museum can be found 
at the site of the old Romford Brewery, 
19-21 High Street, Romford, RM1 
1JU.  (Note: the Exhibition space 
is sometimes in use, so it is worth 
phoning the museum before making a 
special journey on 01708 766571.)
Upminster Camera Club meet 
weekly on Tuesday at the Cranham 
Community Centre in Marlborough 
Gardens and can be contacted via- 
info@upminstercameraclub.co.uk  

Chapman’s 
Farm update  
Decision delayed until 
7th June

The decision on the planning 
application (P1673.18) to build 9 
houses on the Chapman’s Farm stable 
yard in Hall Lane, has once again 
been put back and is now due by 7th 
June. This is to allow the Council more 
time to consider the scheme.
Should the decision be to refuse, then 
the application ends – but further 
applications could be made or the 
applicant could appeal the council’s 
decision to the Planning Inspectorate.
If the application is recommended 
for approval, then it will be presented 
to the Planning Committee for final 
decision. If that is the case, we shall 
advise on dates and processes via our 
website (ucra.co.uk), social media 
and The Bulletin.

Cllrs JOHN TYLER & GILLIAN FORD

Oglethorpe 
Players Spire 
Support
 
The Players are proud to announce 
their involvement in the All 
Saint’s Cranham Church Spire 
Refurbishment project. With kind 
sponsorship from Allen Ford Essex, 
a magnificent Victorian theatrical 
evening will be presented complete 
with vintage comedy and song, 
a delicious supper followed by 
a dramatic melodrama of epic 
proportions, entitled, ‘And Never 
Called Me Mother!!!’
You are invited to sing along with 
our choruses, then cheer on our 
hero, gentle Tom; weep with our 
heroine, tragic Millie; boo and hiss 
our dastardly villain, the General 
Francis who has recently returned 
from exploring foreign parts.
A major event not to be missed. 
Produced by Cranham’s own 
award- winning Oglethorpe 
Players with all profits donated 
to the beautiful All Saint’s Spire 
refurbishment fund.
Please contact 01708 221923 for 
details and bookings.
Friday 7th and  Saturday 8th June at 
8pm Vestry Hall, All Saints Church, 
The Chase, Cranham RM14 3YB.
Tickets £10 per person payable 
prior to performances. Tables of 
eight, food supplied please bring 
own drinks.

Adult 
Badminton
The Hall Mead Friends Association 
are looking for new adult badminton 
members for their “pay as you 
play“ sessions at Hall Mead School, 
Marlborough Gardens, Cranham on a 
Monday evening in Hall Mead Sports 
Hall. Monday evenings  7:30pm to 
9:30pm (term time only), £4 a session.
For more details please email jhand@
hallmeadschool.com 

Upminster Library
 

Tuesday 4th June 10:00am
Stories, Songs and Craft
Suitable for Pre-School children
£2.50 / £3.50. Booking is essential as 
spaces are limited
Tuesday 18th June
Card Making Workshop for Adults
9:30 - 11:00. This months theme - 
Children’s Cards. £7.00 
Jewellery Workshop with Dizzy Di
Every Friday
Adults only
9:30-11:30. £12
Reading Buddies
Mondays 3:30- 4:30
Thursdays 4:15 - 5:15
Volunteers are available after school 
to listen to your child read. No 
booking necessary. Term Time Only

Tel: 01708 434933 for information.



Upminster 
and Cranham 
Residents’ 
Association 
(U&CRA) AGM
The Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association AGM was held 
recently and was well attended by 
local residents from both wards.
Chairman Chris Wilkins welcomed 
everyone to the meeting and thanked 
the many people who had supported 
U&CRA in the previous year, and 
hoped they would continue to do 
so. He then continued with the 
Chairman’s report covering the 
following key points:
•	 Our six Councillors had been 

elected in the Upminster and 
Cranham wards, with significant 
majorities

•	 Our Councillors had battled to 
hold the minority Conservative 
administration to account.

•	 We had tried to suggest practical 
alternatives to some of the 
draconian measures proposed 
by the administration, such 
as the end to half hour free 
parking in Upminster and other 
parking charge increases and 
the reduction of council tax 
relief, which will impact on some 
residents with disabilities and 
others less able to pay, so far 
without success;

•	 The number and overall value of 
donations we have given to local 
charities and organisations has 
continued to increase, with the 
total in 2018 of £12,198, a record 
amount.

Chairman Chris Wilkins invited 
Ron Ower to pay tribute to former 
Councillor Louise Sinclair, who had 
recently passed away at the age of 97. 
Louise had first been elected as a RA 
Councillor in 1968 and had continued 
to serve until 2006. 
The following were elected and 
appointed:
Chairman – Chris Wilkins
Vice-chairman - Howard Robertson
Secretary – Mike Long
Treasurer – Brian Peters
Bulletin Editor – Bruce Nicholls
Advertising Manager - Martin Flower 
assisted by Janet Archer.
At the end of the AGM, Mark Halls’ 
First Step Chief Executive provided the 
audience with an update in relation to 
the organisation, a video was used to 
show some of the excellent work that 
the charity provides for the children 
and their parents. 
At the end of the presentation Mark 
Halls was presented with a Cheque for 
£5000 from the Association which was 
covered in a recent Bulletin.

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

Your Help Please
 
We need a volunteer please to drop off 
Bulletins to several of our deliverers 
please. Also as we are splitting 
Deliveries. If you can assist delivering 
The Bulletin please get in touch with 
me. Your support and assistance are 
much appreciated. Please contact me 
on 07960 059195. Chris Wilkins

Summer Fete
 

St Laurence Church, Corbets Tey 
Road, Upminster will be hosting a 
Summer Fete and BBQ on Saturday 
15th June between 1 – 6pm.
Everyone is welcome please come 
and join in with our ‘Decorate your 
Wheels competition’ ,  Plant Stall, 
BBQ, Tombola, Treasure Hunt, Cake 
stall, Games, Crafts, Dancing display 
and much more.
Please contact St Laurence Parish 
Office for more information or look 
out for our posters in Upminster.  
01708 220696 or parish.office@
upminsterparish.co.uk

The Plough 
Cranham 
Under New 
Management
Dave and his Team would like to 
welcome customers old and new 
to the social hub of Cranham. 
We are offering daily events and 
entertainment. Coming soon will 
be weekly bingo, quiz night with 
open the box rollover jackpot, meat 
raffles, event days, DJ disco Fridays, 
live music Saturdays, new pool table 
as well as Mon, Tue, Wed 11am to 
4pm buy a pint or large glass of wine 
and get a free toastie or sandwich. 
Thursday to Sunday we are offering 
in conjunction with the cheeky 
cockle seafood stall, hot or cold food 
delivered to your table and special 
offers on platters and bottle of wine. 
Please drop in and say hi and may be 
a pint and a free sandwich. We are 
still child and dog friendly and Great 
value with pints starting as little as 
£1.95. Hope to see you all soon.

Dave

Quiz Night
Saturday 29th June 7.45 for 8pm start
At Cranham Community Centre, 
Marlborough Gardens. Tables up to 
10 (please bring own drink & glasses)
£5 per ticket please contact 01708 
220941. Raising funds for your local 
community centre.

Lunchtime Recitals
St Laurence Church - Thursday 
Lunchtime, free admission with 
retiring collection. All concerts 
1.05pm - 1.50pm.
June
13th Hexachordia (Suffolk)
27th Paul Hagan - tenor & piano

DIARY - JUNE
Upminster Ward Meeting 
Wednesday 5th June. St Josephs 
Social Club, St Marys Lane, 
Upminster at 7.30pm. 

Cranham Meeting 
The next Cranham ‘Meet The 
Councillor’ ward surgery  is on 
Thursday 20th June from 11am-12 
noon at Cafe 4 You, Front Lane, 
Cranham (Below Cranham Social 
Hall). 
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Upminster Ward

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Ron Ower 07721 780372

cllrronower@yahoo.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Editor 

Bruce Nicholls 07505 289568 
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244412 

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser 
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Residents’ Association Website 
John Tyler 

(07982 962925) 
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS
 

Cranham Ward

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

Linda Van Den Hende

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Article & Advertising Submission Deadlines
Articles - 1st Month / Advertising - 3rd Month

Copy to be received on or before the above dates one Month 
prior to the publish date. Please note that submitting an article 
does not guarantee publication. Email:bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 
(Formally known as Diane Matthews Clinic)

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

I have worked in this practice for over 25 years and can o�er quality assured treatments and expertise
which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

LOCKSMITHS
Emergency call out

All locks opened, supplied & fitted
MLA approved locksmiths
UPVC door lock specialist 

New doors supplied & fitted, safes opened
New safes supplied & fitted

Free quotes - no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, mobile: 07890 920 258

TERRY LOWRY
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES
INCLUDING 10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR PENSIONERS

             10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR 2 ROOMS OR MORE
PHONE: 01708 227365
MOBILE: 07526 785946

EMAIL: t.lowry1@sky.com

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  
If you have room in your home, and the time and compassion 
to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

info@bettertogether.org.uk 0208 519 9536  



J. WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL  01708 448402

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
	 ★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
	 ★ WALLING
	 ★ TREE FELLING, FENCING
 

TEL: DAY 01708 224733  EVENINGS & WEEKENDS 01708 700557
MOBILE: 07788 725853

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Contact Martin Flower 
Telephone: 07785 244412

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. Editor: Bruce Nicholls, 38 Derham Gardens, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3HA


	Jun 2019 (Upminster-Cranham) P1-4
	Jun 2019 (Main)
	Jun 2019 P21-22 (Upminster-Cranham)

